Coolhurst Tennis & Squash Club
Minutes of AGM held on 12 March 2019
Chairman: Gerald Barratt

21 members present with 3 or 4 more arriving during the meeting.

1. The Chairman welcomed members. The meeting was live on YouTube. Voting would be electronic & the results available the next day. 
2. Minutes of the 2018 AGM. There were no queries. 

3. Community Amateur Sports Club (CASC). Michael O’Callaghan has lodged our application with HMRC. They have asked for some minor changes to our articles which will require a Special General Meeting to approve.
4. Report from the Chair

The Chairman referred members to his circular email of February. There has been a reduction in our debt of £20,000. He thanked GMC members for their work in particular Martin Zinkin & Giles Clawson. 

Report from Giles Clawson, Squash Secretary. 

We have 308 squash members. Subscription & court revenues are slightly up. Coaching lost £3500 during the year but reached break even the last quarter. Our juniors won in three categories in the Middlesex closed championship. We have 12 teams & plans to add two more. 

Report from Martin Zinkin, Tennis Secretary, read by Graham Matthews. 

LED lights have been installed on courts 6-8. Planning permission has been obtained to change the grass courts to an all-weather surface. There were a record number of tennis members in 2018. The new website is already attracting new members. 

5.
Report from Bob Taylor, Treasurer. 
The club generates a surplus of about £100,000 a year. In the next 10 years this should be enough to pay off our debt & upgrade the grass courts. A more detailed forecast would depend on decisions made by future GMC’s.

6.
Motion to reduce the size of the GMC to ten. Victor Wilks thought that ten may not be enough to carry out the work of the GMC. In reply, Jamie Morris said that non-GMC members can be asked to help. 

7.
Motion to produce more financial data before AGM’s. Proposing the motion, Victor Wilks said that members needed more financial information before the AGM to know how the Club was being run. A 10 year indicative cash flow forecast was needed including expenditure on for example the undercroft, replacing tennis court surfaces and the balloon and a draft repayment schedule of the loans. Bob said there was no difficulty in providing these figures. 
8.
GMC officers and election of Treasurer. Andris Berzins asked why Paul Harris had withdrawn his nomination, and Andy Watson if the votes cast for him could be published. In reply the Chairman said that he had received a letter giving personal reasons & that there was no point in publishing the number of votes as Paul had withdrawn. 

9.
Appointment of independent auditors for 2019-2020. If appointed, we will have to pay our auditor’s charges of £4800 for the year.

10.
Subscriptions rates for 2019-2020. For tennis Martin Zinkin proposes an increase of about 4.5% overall. Squash subscriptions will be decided by the GMC.

11.
Any other business. None 

The result of the voting follows these minutes. 

A Watson 

20th March 2019

All of the Motions and and Resolutions were passed and the detailed results are as follows:
1. Motion to approve the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 5 March 2018
	
	Votes
	%

	I vote to approve the minutes
	104
	96.3%

	I vote against the approval of the minutes
	4
	3.7%


2. Motion to receive the accounts
	
	Votes
	%

	I vote that the accounts be received
	101
	94.4%

	I vote that the accounts be not received
	6
	5.6%


3. Motion to approve the reappointment of Messrs Collards, chartered accountants as auditors
	
	Votes
	%

	I vote to approve the reappointment of Collards
	98
	93.3%

	I vote against the reappointment of Collards
	7
	6.7%


4. Special resolution to reduce the size of the GMC to ten
	
	Votes
	%

	I vote in favour of the resolution
	89
	82.4%

	I vote against the resolution
	19
	17.6%


5. Resolution to require the GMC to provide more financial information

	
	Votes
	%

	I vote in favour of the resolution
	77
	74.8%

	I vote against the resolution
	26
	25.2%


6. Motion to approve the annual tennis subscriptions as proposed
	
	Votes
	%

	I vote to approve the subscriptions as proposed
	90
	85.7%

	I vote against the approval of the subscriptions as proposed
	15
	14.3%


   Motion to delegate approval of the squash subscriptions
	
	Votes
	%

	I vote in favour of the motion
	91
	88.3%

	I vote against the resolution
	12
	11.7%


